

31978 North Lake Creek Drive Tangent, OR 97389 (541) 248-3094 www.cascadepacific.org

April 3, 2017

# **Board of Directors**

#### President

Michael Cairns Watershed Project Manager

#### Secretary

Connie Karr Processing Program Manager,

Oregon Tilth

#### Treasurer

Kent Daniels
Downtown Restoration, LLC

### Linda Modrell

Local Citizen, Retired Benton County Commissioner

#### Jackie Mikalonis

Regional Coordinator, Office of the Governor South Willamette Valley Region

#### David Richey

Senior GIS Analyst, Lane Council of Governments

#### Staff

#### Kirk Shimeall

Executive Director Stewardship Coordinator Fiscal Sponsorship

# Molly Davis

Fiscal Manager

#### Allie McCombs

Adminisration and Accounting

#### Connie Barnes

Stewardshiip, Contracts & Marketina

### Vern Holm

WIN Coordinator

### Jared Pruch

Project Manager

#### Rebecca McCoun

Coordinator, North Santiam Watershed Council

# Tyler Pedersen

Shared Project Manager, North Santiam Watershed Council

# Joe Deardorff

Shared Project Manager, North Santiam Watershed Council

### Amy Stiner

Coordinator, South Fork John Day Waterdshed Council

## Elise Delgado

Project Manager, South Fork John Day Waterdshed Council Dear Committee,

On behalf of Cascade Pacific RC&D, I am writing to express our support for the Oregon Agricultural Heritage Program/House Bill 3249.

Sustaining Oregon's productive and well-stewarded agricultural lands is a high priority for our organization and partners. The strategies and tools proposed in HB 3249 represent effective, low-cost, and much-needed interventions to ensure that Oregon farmers and ranchers have available options to maintain and preserve their agricultural operations.

Trends leading to the loss of productive farmland are significant and accelerating, making HB 3249 a timely concern for our stakeholders and our state. Cascade Pacific maintains multiple programs aimed at enhancing the viability of farms and local food economies: preserving agricultural land is at the heart of such efforts.

The diverse stakeholder organizations which comprise the OAHP working group represent a promising collaborative of agricultural interests and natural resource conservation organizations. Formalizing this group into the Oregon Agricultural Heritage Commission would be a great step forward in recognizing the important of dialogue and collaboration between agriculture, natural resources, tribes, and the public sector.

I encourage you to give HB 3249 your full and careful consideration.

Sincerely,

10,011 SHMELL, EXECUTIVE DIRECTIC